
 

 
 
 
February 6, 2019 
 
Representative Margaret Doherty, Chair 
House Education Committee 
 
RE: Support House Bill 2191 
 
Chair Doherty and members of the committee, 
 
For the record, my name is Hailey Hardcastle. I’m a senior at Sherwood High School High School in 
Sherwood, Oregon.  I’m a member of Students for a Healthy Oregon and I’m here today to ask for your 
support for House Bill 2191. 
 
House Bill 2191 is important to me because it would reaffirm the idea that mental illness is no different 
than physical illness and it would offer support to the masses of students that are struggling with 
mental health challenges every day. One in nine children struggle with a severe emotional disturbance 
in their lives. That means that about 180 students at my school are struggling every day. At many 
schools in Oregon mental illness doesn’t count as a reason for an excused absence. This means 
students that have to miss school for those reasons are unable to make up tests, and some receive 
punishments like after school detention or Saturday school as a result. By passing bill 2191 we are 
telling students, like those 180 at my school, that it’s okay if you need to take a day to work through a 
bout of depression or anxiety and we are helping to lift the stigma around mental illness. 
 
I’d like you to imagine a student. They look like they have it all together: good grades, lots of friends, 
and perfect attendance. One day what’s usually some mild anxiety starts to grow. They’re sitting in 
class and feel like they can’t breathe or speak. They have no idea what the teacher is saying because 
their anxious thoughts drown out everything else. They may even start to cry. They’re having an 
anxiety attack and school is the last place they should be right now. I’ve seen this happen time and 
time again at my school and it’s even happened to me.  The important thing is that just like a physical 
illness, like a common cold, mental illness can affect anyone, no matter how they look on the outside. 
Often times a day to work through their challenges are all that stands between feeling a bit better and 
feeling a lot worse because the issue was ignored. 
 
While Oregon schools have taken enormous strides to protect the health of our students we still have a 
long way to go to ensure the lasting wellbeing of our students. This bill would validate the struggles 
that so many students are going through and teach them how to take of themselves when they 
inevitably face mental health challenges at some point in their life.  
 
Thank you so much for hearing our bill today. On behalf of myself and my peers please pass House Bill 
2191 to support the health and wellbeing of the students of Oregon.   
 


